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Last month I discussed the value of a business’ intangible assets. One such asset can be the business’ name. But such value and the protection afforded it under state law can vary widely, depending upon the business’ legal form and how and where the name is registered or recorded.


Colorado does not have a uniform system for the filing and recording of business names. If a business is owned through any of the limited liability entities (corporations, LLCs, etc.), its entity name (and its “trade name”, if any) is recorded with the Secretary of State. If a business is a sole proprietorship or general partnership, and it operates under a name other than the owner(s) personal name(s), that trade name is registered with the Department of Revenue. 

Limited liability entities’ names and trade names, as recorded with the Secretary of State, are accorded some exclusivity: they must be distinguishable on the record from those of other limited liability entities. Sole proprietorships’ and general partnerships’ Registrations of Trade Name with the Department of Revenue are accorded no exclusivity at all: anyone can file to use the same trade name as another. Because the databases of the Secretary of State and the Department of Revenue are separate, an entity filing a Statement of Trade Name with the Secretary of State is not put on notice of similar or identical Registrations of Trade Name with the Department of Revenue, and vice-versa.

After May 30, 2006, the Department of Revenue will no longer register trade names; all such registrations shall be with the Secretary of State. Businesses will know if others are using the same name as they. However the Secretary of State’s office will no longer require that trade names be distinguishable on the record from other trade names and entity names; forming your business under a particular entity name, or registering a particular trade name, will result in no exclusive rights to that name at all. 

A business can seek to protect its good name from usurpation by competitors, and to increase its value as an intangible asset, by turning to trademark law. However, for this to be effective action must be taken before another has the opportunity to start using the name. Consult your legal advisor regarding the specifics of your situation.

